Friday 9th December



Page 1 of 2

Website: www.broadoak.salford.sch.uk
Email: broadoak.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk
Twitter: https://twitter.com/Broadoak_PS

Cross Country Dates - Buile Hill

Dates	Race	Time	Distance
	Y3 & Y4 Boys	9:30am	1000m
10th Dec	Y3 & Y4 Girls	9:40am	1000m
21st Jan	Y5 & Y6 Boys	9:50am	1500m
	Y5 & Y6 Girls	10:10am	1500m

This Saturday is our second cross country race at Buile Hill Park. After a successful first race, Coach Kim and Coach Vicki are looking forward to seeing you all here. To collect your vest, please meet them both at the finish line ahead of the race. The information received so far is that the race will be going ahead, please check the PE Twitter page at around 8:30am to check if there is any change—no message means the event will run as normal.

Year 5 Swimming Update

Next week, Year 5 will complete their last swimming session. Alongside the normal kit, the children need to bring in a pair of long sleeved / full length pyjama bottoms

After School Clubs - Spring Term

As explained in last weeks newsletter, the clubs for the Spring Term will go live for bookings on Monday 12th December at 4pm. Please see the second page of the website for the full details.

Spring Term Key Stage Funds

To support the school, we ask parents for a voluntary contribution of £6 per term, payable via ParentPay The funds are used to support staff in activities such as baking, topic enhancements etc. Payments for Spring Term, can be made now via Parent Pay. Thank you as always for your support.

Broadoak's Got Talent

This year, we will be once again hosting our Broadoak's Got Talent Show. We are inviting our KS2 children to share their talents by auditioning during the week commencing 12th Dec. We are looking forward to seeing dancing, acting, singing, comedy, magic or any other exciting talents. A shortlist will then be drawn up and the children selected will proceed to the final event due to be held in school on Monday 19th December. I look forward to sharing with you the winning act and celebrating the many talents our children have.

Save the Children - Christmas Jumper Day

It was lovely to see the children looking so festive in their Christmas jumpers and accessories today for such a wonderful cause. Thank you for your support in raising funds for Save the Children charity, we have raised £160 so far. If you haven't yet contributed and would like to, please make a donation via Parent Pay.

Christmas Concerts/Productions

The children have been busy in school rehearsing their productions, learning lines and songs and we are all very excited to be welcoming families into school to celebrate Christmas and watch our Key Stage concerts. Thank you for all of the costumes you have made or purchased, the children look amazing! As in previous years, we will not be issuing tickets, however there will be a restriction on attendance for family members of two people per family. This means one family member per show or two together at one of the shows.

Whilst we understand that watching the children perform is an exciting event for all, we would ask parents to ensure that they follow this rule in order to ensure that we are meeting the Health and Safety guidelines and keeping both our children and families safe.

If you wish to make a cash charitable donation for admittance into the Christmas concerts, there will be a donation basket upon entry. Our School Council have selected Mustard Tree charity, a local charity to help combat poverty and prevent homelessness across Greater Manchester. Thanks in advance for your support.

Dates for your Diary					
12 th Dec	9:15am - LKS2 Concert				
	2:00pm - UKS2 Concert				
13 th Dec	9:15am - UKS2 Concert				
	2:00pm - LKS2 Concert				
13 th Dec	Year Five / Six Disco (6pm - 7:30pm)				
14 th Dec	9:15am - KS1 Concert				
	2:15pm - Reception Concert				
15 th Dec	9:15am - Nursery Concert				
	2:00pm - KS1 Concert				
16 th Dec	Parent Voice group 9:00am				
16 th Dec	KS1 & LKS2 Party Day-Wear Party Clothes				
19 th Dec	Christmas Dinner Day				
19 th Dec	Broadoak's Got Talent				
20 th Dec	EYFS Party Day-Wear Party Clothes				
20 th Dec	School Closes for Christmas Break				
4 th Jan	School Re-opens				

Relationship, Sex and Health Education KS1/KS2

Parents and Carers, along with the newsletter, you will receive a letter and curriculum overview from Miss Carter, our PSHE/RSE lead detailing the relationship, sex and health education which will be taught in the first part of Spring Term.

This information outlines the relationship and health education (statutory) aspects of the curriculum and the non statutory sex education aspects of the curriculum. Please read the information in the letter and look at the details of the curriculum which will be delivered in your child's year group.

Parking on Fairmount Road

We have received a number of complaints about parents parking on the double yellow lines on Fairmount Road. Please could we politely ask that parents refrain from parking or waiting on double yellow lines. Thank you for your co-operation.

Snack- Milk and Toast

If your child in Y1-6 would like to have toast and or milk at breaktime in Spring term, this is now available on Parent Pay .

Friday 9th December 2022



Page 2of 2

Website: www.broadoak.salford.sch.uk
Email: broadoak.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk
Twitter: https://twitter.com/Broadoak_PS

After School Clubs

Spring term after school clubs will begin Monday 9th January 2023. Details regarding the clubs on offer are provided on the table to the right.

The cost for each session is £3.50 per session, and to support in organisation, we are making bookings for the full Spring Term (11 weeks). To ensure fair access for all children and to streamline the booking of places, we are launching these via Parent Pay from 4pm onwards on Monday 12th December 2022.

Due to there being restricted places, parents will be unable to book a club when it has reached capacity.

If you need any support with bookings for the clubs, please do not hesitate to contact the school office for support.

Morning Cross Country Club

Year 3 to Year 6 Cross Country morning training sessions will re-commence on Tuesday 10th January 2023. The sessions will be held at 8:30am - 8:45am. The children will need to come dressed in their running kit and bring school uniform in with them to change into ahead of the school day. As it is PE day for year 5, they will not need to bring uniform to change into. The training sessions will be weather dependent, please check the PE Twitter Page before setting off for the session.

	Club	Age Range	Places	Adult Lead	Collection Point
Monday	Dodgeball	Y4/Y5/Y6	30	Coach Kim & Coach Vicki	Main Entrance
	Sewing / Textiles	Key Stage Two (Y3- Y6)	10	Mrs Hanson	Main Entrance
Tuesday	Youth Club (e.g. table tennis)	Key Stage Two (Y3 - Y6)	24	Coach Kim & Coach Vicki	Main Entrance
	Choir	Key Stage Two (Y3-Y6)	/	Miss Mann & Miss Bower	Y4 / Y6 Playground
	Craft	Y1/Y2	20	Miss Moores & Mrs Rowland	1R Classroom
	Food Technology	Key Stage One (Y1 & Y2)	15	Miss Phillips & Miss Samson	(Off KS1 Playground) Reception Entrance
Wednes- day	KS2 Homework	Key Stage Two (Y3 - Y6)	25	Mrs Dermody &Mrs Comerford	Y4 / Y6 Playground
	Dodgeball	Key Stage One (Y1 & Y2)	20	Coach Kim	Main Entrance
	LKS2 Football	Y3 / Y4	30	Coach Vicki & Mr Moran	Main Entrance
	KS1 Homework	Key Stage One (Y1 - Y2)	15	Miss McNicoll	2M Classroom
Thursday	Forest School	Y1/ Y2 /Y3	20	Mrs Stribling & Miss Alford	3S Classroom
	Computing	Key Stage Two (Y3 - Y6)	20	Miss Ward & Miss Carter	Main Entrance
	KS1 Football	Key Stage One (Y1 & Y2)	24	Mr Taylor, Coach Vicki	2M Classroom